LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES – October 19, 2015
Present:  Connie Kudlack, Mary Carney, Scott Kunkler,  Linda Styer, John Gordon, JR Delia, Sharon Costello, Paul Kelly, Director- Kim Graff;

Excused: Janet Acker, Deb Kropp

Absent: Dale Dorner  

Sharon moved to approve September minutes. Linda seconded.  Minutes were approved.

Treasurer's Report
Scott made a motion to accept financial report including the detail of the checks written for the month.  Connie seconded. Motion carried.
Scott  made a motion that Scott Kunkler, John R Delia, Mary Carney and Sharon Costello are authorized signatories for the library.  John seconded.  Motion carried.

Scott made a motion to authorize the bonding of Kim Graff,  Scott Kunkler, John R Delia, Mary Carney and Sharon Costello.  John seconded.  Motion carried.
Building Committee
We need to have gutters cleaned out.  Need to investigate heating of activity room.  

Fire department recommended that each of the fire extinguishers have a flashlight with them.

Floor in front of circulation desk has a soft spot.  Talked to Apex solar about solar panels.

Fund raising Committee
Cocktail party expenses were lower this year in large part due to donated beer from Ommegang. 

Greenery sale is December 5, 9-2pm.  25 Christmas trees have been donated.  Would like cookie donations the day before.  Paint and sip had 14 participants.  It was very popular and another one will be planned.  

Development Committee 

So far we have received over $5,000 for appeal letter.  

Finance Committee
We will begin looking at budget soon.  Discussed credit card service.  

Director's Report
Discussed raising cleaning person's hourly wage.  Currently Kim has been cleaning when she can. $12/hour has not attracted anyone.  On Halloween the library will be opened from 9-8pm.  There will be a parade from the firehouse to the library.  There will be a children's sleepover in the library during Christmas break.  Kim is looking to have Reptile Adventure come during break.  July through September, circulation has been above 1,000.  There has also been a lot of activity in the building during September.  Kim has been talking to Josh Friedman  about a nonfiction workshop going on the Carey Institute.  They will be visiting the library.  Discussed involvement with world war 2 honor flight.  

John made a motion to accept the director's report.  Connie seconded.  Motion passed.

Survey
Janet has been working on getting survey on Survey Monkey.  Discussed people for focus groups.

JR made a motion to adjourn.  Scott seconded.  Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:13 pm.
Next Board Meeting will be November 16th at 7pm.
